Correspondence

December 5, 1990

Dear Josh,

Volume Three, Number One of Sino-Japanese Studies had just arrived and I have read it through with interest. Congratulations on another fine issue.

For me, the article on the Nanjing Atrocity was the most interesting. This is surely one of the most complete and clear discussions of the controversy surrounding this topic available in English. The extensive references to the writings of the Chinese and Japanese individuals involved in the reevaluation makes this a piece that should find a place on the reading lists, and be a basis for discussion, in many seminars on modern Chinese history.

Best regards,

Ron Suleski Tokyo